Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
October 17, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Scott Burris, Dr. Mike Orth, Prof. Eric Bernard, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the September 19, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Fraze reported that Dr. Orth has suggested for our Faculty Retreat Dinner next August, that we have it in conjunction with the Kansas City BBQ cook off at the Livestock Arena.  He can have someone from the KCBS (Kansas City Barbeque Society) come a day early to cook the dinner.  Dr. Fraze also suggested that if we do this, it would be good to move our CASNR Advisory Board meeting and Faculty retreat to Thursday as well.  
3. Dr. Fraze addressed the space needs that we will be facing the first of the year when we have to completely move out of the CASNR Annex, due to the remodeling that will begin in January.  He is hoping Ag Sciences 114 will be completed by then and will house most of NRM’s graduate students.  Dr. Wallace said he has been working on plans for finding additional lab space.  Prof. Bernard is still looking for space as it seems he will also have to move out of the Pavilion for work that is scheduled there over the Christmas break.

4. Dr. Akers noted that if department chairs (or someone in their department) has not yet received Curriculog training, they will need to complete the training through the Registrar’s office.  They can sign up for it through Sumtotal.  She also noted that if you want to submit a new core curriculum proposal, please get them to the committee by November 1st.  They have currently received two proposals (AAEC 3306 – multicultural and PSS 2310 – creative arts).   
5. Dr. Akers passed out the Student Success Center reports with updated numbers for Fall 2017, as well as the scholarship offer report.  These are our offers that have been made thus far, and phone numbers have been provided to call these students.  Brandyl Brooks will also be forwarding addresses for admitted students.

OTHER

Dr. Weindorf announced that PSS currently has three candidates for the Urban Soils position coming to campus for interviews.  They hope to have someone in place by the start of the spring semester.  He also noted CASNR will have a study abroad opportunity for students in May (to China), and there are 17 available slots and only 2 committed to date.  Please let your students know about this great opportunity.  Dr. Weindorf also reported that Project Revolution awarded three new proposals during their last meeting.
Dr. Hequet reported that the TNLA (Texas Nursery and Landscape Association) held their first board meeting in Lubbock last week.  We have had a strong relationship with them and were glad to have them in Lubbock.  Besides the urban soils candidates, PSS also will be bringing in two candidates for campus interviews for the Plant Breeder position in November.  Dr. Hequet also indicated they are experiencing many issues with the “closed captioning” requirement for distance classes.  Many hours have been spent going through the videos to cut them down to the correct length, only to be told that they should have been in 30 minute segments and not 15 as indicated earlier.  The cost of providing the “closed captioning” to these videos was over $4,000.00 just for September.  They are not sure whether they can continue this or not since they have 30 classes on-line and it is costing $3,000-$4,000 per class to add the “close captioning.”  Funds are not available to do this. 

Dr. Orth stated that they had three candidates here last week for their Sustainable Livestock Grazing Management position.  They hope to make an offer soon.  He also noted that the room dedication in Max Miller’s name was held last week, and the plaque is already in place.

Dr. Johnson announced the Annual Bankers Agricultural Credit Conference will be held on November 4th, and Jodey Arrington (candidate for District 19 Congressional Representative) will be the luncheon speaker.   He also noted that two of his faculty members attended a recent water conference in Waco.  Dr. Ryan Williams and Dr. Donna Mitchell returned from the conference a little disillusioned, as they were the only two economists in attendance.  It seems the majority of the attendees did not understand the use of water for agricultural purposes or why economists would be involved in water issues. 
Jane Piercy reported that the Homecoming Breakfast had a great turnout and was very pleased with the attendance.  She also stated the dairy barn project construction quote has been reduced, and they also received their first donation ($10,000) towards the renovations.  Jane also reminded everyone that the Pig Roast is scheduled for November 10th and her office is currently working on Helen Devitt Jones, CH Foundation and SALE proposal submissions.   
Dr. Burris announced that he and several of his faculty members will be attending the National FFA Convention in Indianapolis this week.  Next week, he has been asked by the Office of the President to help host a group from West Virginia University who will be visiting to learn more about the Roscoe ISD College Preparatory Program.  He has also recently met with FP&C regarding renovations to the building that are scheduled to begin November 1st.

Prof. Bernard reported they are working on a new curriculum for their program and hope to finish it next week.  He also stated that LA had many alumni present for homecoming that were unable to attend the 50th Reunion Luncheon this year, and he enjoyed meeting and visiting with them.  His current space issues just became worse when he found out recently that not only will LA have to vacate the CASNR Annex by January 1, they will also have to vacate the Pavilion before the Christmas break.  As of now, it looks like he may not have any functional space for the beginning of the spring semester.   

Dr. Wallace reported he just returned from the Texas Section of the Society for Range Management Annual Meeting in Uvalde, Texas.  He currently has three Ph.D. defenses coming up and believes he has most everyone’s “space needs” for the upcoming move from the CASNR Annex for remodeling purposes.  

Dr. Ballou reminded the department chairs of his e-mail last week regarding recruitment fellowships.  If you have someone you would like to offer one to, please send the application to Donna Rogers (in the Graduate School) and copy him on the e-mail.  The deadline for these fellowship applications is March 15th.  He also noted if you offer a fellowship to a student and they decide not to attend Texas Tech, you do get the fellowship back.  Dr. Ballou also stated that he just returned from the NARRU meeting, held at the University of Wisconsin-Platteville where Dr. Chance Brooks received the NARRU Distinguished Educator Award.  He also noted the theme of the meeting was about how to convey the message that non-land grant universities educate about 45% of the baccalaureate degrees awarded each year in agriculture, food, and renewable resource related majors, while only receiving a small portion of the funding as compared to the land grant universities. 
Dr. Ballou also stated they are beginning to review the applicants for the two open Veterinary Science faculty positions.  They had 22 applications and have narrowed those to 9 that the search committee will interview by phone.  After the phone interviews are completed, they hope to have four (4) viable candidates to bring in for on-campus interviews.  
Galen Austin reported that he is continuing to attend training sessions at the Office of Research Services (ORS) and is currently helping some faculty members with a couple of grant applications.         

